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Activities - from Pickering and Darlington Nuclear 
 

 Darlington Nuclear – Open House – October 17/18  
• On Student Day, Friday, Oct. 17, 180 students from grades 9 to 11 visited from four different schools 

in Courtice and Bowmanville. 
• They had the opportunity to visit with 37 vendors and exhibitors including post-secondary schools 

offering related programs, trade unions; companies involved in providing products/se rvices to the 
project and Scientists in Schools. 

• 60 students attended the Trades Indigenous Careers fair on Friday afternoon.  

 On Saturday, Oct. 28, more than 2,100 community members visited the Darlington Energy 
Complex. Throughout the day, they had an opportunity to participate in reactor mock up tours and 
site bus tours, visit with vendors, view electric cars including a Tesla, virtual reality displays, simulator 
display of control panel, try on rubber suits and take selfies in front of the mock-up. This was the 
highest attendance to date for a one day open house.  

• Onsite surveys were done to gather input for possible future events but initial feedback on the day 
was highly positive. 

 
Pickering Community Information Session – Oct. 24 to 26 

 Our annual information sessions were held at the Scarborough Pan Am Center (Oct. 24), the 
Pickering Recreation Centre (Oct. 25) and the Pickering Information Centre (Oct. 26) from 5:30 – 8:30 p.m. 
with a presentation and Q&A session at 6:30 from Randy Lockwood, SVP Pi ckering Nuclear and Kevin Lee 
and Heather Overton of the CNSC. 

 The session provided OPG with an opportunity to talk about licence renewal activities and to 
answer community questions pertaining to safety and station operations.  

 In addition, representatives from the DEMO, Durham Region and the City of Toronto were on hand 
to provide information and answer questions about their role in emergency planning and preparedness. 

 44 people total attended all three sessions.  

 Information about the session including presentation materials and a summary of the questions and 
answers are available our public website.  
 We promoted the session in many ways, for example: 

 Advertising in local newspapers - Ajax-Pick News Advertiser/Scarborough Mirror 

 Neighbours newsletter (125,000 homes) 

 Opg.com 

 Twitter 

 Sent invitations to many stakeholders and groups (incl DNHC) 

 
 

OPG Charity Trust Campaign  

 Both the Darlington and Pickering sites concluded another successful Charity Trust Campaign. 
Through a number of employee-driven activities, staff raised a total of $35,960 as the Pickering site and 
18,305.54 at the Darlington site to support local charities. 
 

Take our Kids to Work Day 

 On Wednesday, Nov. 1, OPG hosted young students at stations and sites across the province as part 
of Take Our Kids to Work Day. The day gives students an opportunity to learn from their parents and other 



OPG employees who will share their work experience, talents, and resources. Over 140 Grade 9 students 
visited our nuclear facilities. 
 

Operation Clean Sweep  

 On Nov. 11, over 50 volunteers from OPG, their friends and family participated in North 
American Young Generation in Nuclear (NAYGN) Durham’s Fall 2017 Operation Clean Sweep. Despite 
the cold weather, the group helped a total of 23 seniors in the Durham re gion with yard work and 
had a great time doing it. The next clean up will be held in the spring.  
  

 
Pickering ExUC – December 6/7 

 Reminder: In December, OPG will conduct Exercise Unified Control, a large scale emergency exercise 
that will test the cooperation between participating organizations during a nuclear emergency and 
demonstrate the ability to take urgent and early actions to protect the public and surrounding communities 
in a nuclear emergency (however unlikely). 

 The focus group reviewing communications products (including two Pickering CAC members) will 
take place on day two of the exercise, Dec. 7. 

 On Tuesday, Nov. 14 OPG hosted a public launch of the exercise with guest speakers including 
Durham Region CAO Garry Cubitt, Pickering Councillor Kevin Ashe, and representatives from the CNSC, 
Office of the Fire Marshall and Emergency Management and OPG.  

 

Emergency Preparedness Mailout 

 Kits are currently being delivered to businesses and residents in the 10 km zone of each station. All 
kits should be delivered by Nov. 30. 

 Print ads appeared in local publications beginning Nov. 9 - Ajax Pickering News Advertiser, Oshawa 
Whitby Clarington This Week, Scarborough Mirror 

 Radio ads (CJKX, CKDO, and CKGE), digital and promoted FB ads started the week of Nov. 6. 

 


